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1
st
 November 2018 

 

Kiaora to whanau and families of Lower Moutere School -  

Itõs hard to believe that we are a third of the way through the last term of school! The school swimming 

pool is ready (and warm!), the field is set for athletics, teachers are wr iting school reports and many of 

our classes have had school camp! Itõs a busy and exciting time of the year! 
 

THANKS!  
 

¶ To the great parents who have accompanied our staff and students to school camps this term!  

¶ To the staff who have planned a whole range  of fun and challenging activities for students while 

on camp 

¶ To our students for rising to new and exciting challenges and being ôthe best that they can beõ 

consistently!  

 
Rooms 7 & 8 camp at Mistletoe Bay  

 

    

 

Years 4 & 6 camp at Marahau  - See our Facebook page for more camp snaps!  
 

 
Speed outside our school  

 

This is reminder to parents delivering or leaving the school in vehicl es é the speed limit is When 

a school bus is present, this lowers to . Please observe the speed limits and restric t the need to 

accelerate heavily when in the school frontage area. You may well be in a hurry é however our children, 

other parents and their safety, are our priority.  

 

The Wool Shed is comingé 
This week, we have ôthe wool shedõ arriving at our school. This container will be 

visited over the next 10 days by all classes, as we learn about the qualities of wool, 

sustainability and uses! Find out from your childõs teacher when they plan to visit, 

and tag along too!  

 

 

http://www.lowermoutere.school.nz/
mailto:office@lowermoutere.school.nz


   

SCHOOL BOOK FAIR! 
A HUGE thanks to you all  for supporting both the school book fair and the ôPaws in to booksõ dress up last 

Friday! We have so many creative people in our school ð it was great! The school has raised $535  as a 

result of the f air, which will be spent on purchasing more  books for th e school library.  

             
Just a snippet of the ôanimalsõ that we had at school last week!! 

 

Planning for 2019 
Just a reminder that we are in the process of planning 2019! If you are aware of families considering a 

shift to our school, please let us know! Wit h the employment of an 8 th  teacher, we are projecting classes 

of around 20, with the new entrants being considerably smaller. This is a fantastic position for our 

learners to be in ð smaller classes, awesome staff in a great learning environment!  

 

From the Board tableé 
The Board met last week, and has just one meeting left this year! Here is a summary of the meetingé 

¶ Presentations were given to the Board on what the school has focused  on, in Maori and Maths this 

year. 

¶ The Board is beginning the process of reviewing and re -writing the strategic plan. This plan will 

outline the broad goals and focus for the next 4 years.  

¶ The auditors will be at school in the next few weeks, to check on the financial status of the 

school. 

With many events ahead of us in a shor t space of time, please check 

and note what we have coming up!  

 

Many thanks for supporting the school and our students!   

Chris Bascand - Principal  

 

 

BUS STUDENTS ï Please remember to sign off the bus if you are not catching it home! 

 

SWIMMING ï bring your swimming togs & a towel every day this term 

 
STARS OF THE WEEK  

         



   

  
 

 
 

OTHER NOTICES 
 

Absentee Messages Ph: 526 7775 or Text: 027 339 8801  

Please provide the following de tails:  Your child õs name, room number and reason for absence  
 
School Fee Payments  Please ensure your Payee Details have the family name and the payment reason.   

The school account details are as follows:  Westpac Banking Corporation, Motueka Branch 03069 3- 0124662 - 00 

 

Bus Payments are now overdue  for those required to pay. $35per child per term, or $70 per family.  

 

School Pool Keys  will be available from the school office from Monday. Cost is $50 for the season for 

school families or $70 for non -school families. (There is a pool rules form for completion)  

 
UǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΧ  
 

OCTOBER  

Tues 30 th  ð Fri 2 nd Nov Rms 4 & 6 -  Marahau Camp 
NOVEMBER  

Tues 13th  Top Team 

Thurs 15 th  Proposed Teachers Strike Day  

Fri 16 th   Year 8õs Orientation Day ð Motueka Hig h School  

Tues 20 th  Interschool Athletics ð Junior (Yrs 5 & 6)  

Wed 21st  Interschool Athletics ð Senior (Yrs 7 & 8)  

Thurs 29 th   Board of Trustees Meeting ð 6pm in the staffroom  

DECEMBER  

Thurs 6 th  Year 8 Leavers Dinner  

Fri 7 th  Junior Syndicate Picnic -  Rabbit Island  

Thurs 13 th   Reports go home / End of Year Concert  

Fri 14 th   Last Day Term 4  (12 noon finish)  
 

Parent Election Notice 
Lower Moutere School Board of Trusteesô By-Election 

Nominations close at noon on Monday 5
th

 November and may be accompanied by signed candidates’ statements. You 

can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or you can nominate yourself (make sure you sign both parts of the 

form). Additional nomination forms are available from the school office. 

The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and available to be viewed during normal school hours. 

There will also be a list of candidates’ names, as they come to hand, for inspection at the school. 

Voting (if more than 2 nominations are received) will close at noon on Monday 19
th

 November 2018. 

 

Sharon Ferguson 

Returning Officer 

 

Term Dates for 2019 
Term 1  Thursday 7 th  February  To Friday 12 th  April  

Term 2  Monday 29 th  April  To Friday 5 th  July  

Term 3  Monday 22 rd  July  To Friday 27 th  September  

Term 4  Monday 14th  October  To Friday 20 th  December  

Congratulations to Scarlett ð winner of a 

prize from the Motueka Library school 

holiday activities.  Presented at Fridays 

assembly by Mary from the library.  

You can now register for the Tryathlon, 
Sunday March the 3rd 2019.  
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/R
egistrationType.aspx?E=31843&G=68685 to 
register with the Lower Moutere School 
Group.  Go on- Give it a go!!! 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/RegistrationType.aspx?E=31843&G=68685
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/RegistrationType.aspx?E=31843&G=68685


   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Switch to Water Challenge  
As a school we have registered to take the challenge commencing on Monday 5 th  November  for 30 days . 

This is a nationwide challenge aimed at promoting  the benefits of drinking water. Join us in simply 

swapping your sugary drinks at home to water for 30 days! Itõs é a smarter way to hydrate, 100% natural, 

free and available on tap, contains no calories and is non -acidic, an effective way to create health y 

schools! 

 

Richmond Aquatic Centre Halloween Wave Rave Friday 2
nd

 November 7pm-9pm 
Get out your spookiest Halloween costumes and come party with us at our 
Halloween Wave Rave Party on Friday 2nd November from 7 - 9pm. Bring the 
family along and the kids can enjoy the fun of Halloween in a safe 
environment.  Entry is $7 per person.   Check out www.clmnz.co.nz/richmond for 
more info. 

 
Community Play Tennis 

If your child is keen to have a go at tennis without committing to a coaching 
programme, Community Play is perfect!  Sessions will be run at Upper Moutere 
Tennis Club (day tbc) and are only $7.  Simply turn up and have a go.  For children 
5-8yrs.  A qualified coach will oversee these sessions.  Email Vanessa to register -
 claybrookestate@xtra.co.nz     Vanessa Mairs - Tennis NZ Registered Coach 
Cell: 0224600320   Website: www.tennisvanessa.com      Facebook: tennisvanessa 

 

Stoke School Market & Truck Show 
 A & P Show grounds 10th November 10.00am – 3.00pm 
Come along to this fundraiser and see  various  trucks and trailers and vote for your favourite truck. There will be market stalls, food 
and coffee along with raffles. Live entertainment as well as Blast Entertainment with their bouncy castles and rides. - $5 Adults, 
$3Children or $10 for the family. 

 

http://www.clmnz.co.nz/richmond
mailto:claybrookestate@xtra.co.nz
http://www.tennisvanessa.com/

